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 Message from the President, Jerry Morrissey: 

A
s we approach the Holiday Season and 
colder weather, it gives us all a chance to 
reflect on the last year.  Up north here most 

of our cars are safely put away for the winter 
unless there are maintenance projects we have 
planned over the non-driving months.  After 2020, 
where most of the events for the year were 
cancelled, it was good to get out and participate in 
tours, meets and, most of all, spend time with the 

wonderful people in the Model A hobby. 

This years’ Model A Day at the Gilmore Car Museum was the best ever.  
The Swap Meet was big, the attendance was great and the weather 
cooperated for our annual get together.  Over the last year we added to our 
collection a couple of cars to give rides around the campus and for our 
event we put a couple of others into service giving rides.  Please plan to 
attend next years Model A Day which is always the third Saturday in 
September.  For 2022 there will also be events scheduled on Friday to 
make it a multi-day event. 

The Museum looks better than ever and John Marshall and “the Crew” with 
their wives just finished decorating for the Holidays.  Gilmore has created a 
very festive event with a drive through a Winter Wonderland.  This is a 
display of lights, Christmas trees and a visit with Santa along with many 
other exhibits.  There is always something new to take in at the Gilmore. 

Our Museum has some new exhibits with A-616, a very early Model A that 
was driven across country to prove the durability of the “New” Ford, a very nice Slant Windshield 
Deluxe Sedan (Blindback), and a AA Huckster.  There is always some new trinket in the parts 
department that I had not observed in the many times I have gazed at the cabinets. 

I hope this Holiday Season brings each of you Joy and Good Tidings and that 2022 is a very Healthy 
and Happy New Year that can be spent with family and friends. 

Message from the Executive Director, John Marshall:  

M
embership Renewal: To date we have 1523 active members and 
clubs listed on our roster. Unfortunately, 95 members have not 
renewed from 2021, 208 have not renewed from 2020 and 91 

haven’t renewed from 2019 and 2018. If you haven’t renewed yet, please 
do so now. We have tried to make re-registration as easy and cost 
effective as possible. You can now update your membership on the 
MAFFI website, WWW.MAFFI.ORG with the click of a button using 
PayPal. Also, if you have recently moved, had a change of address, or are 

not sure if your membership is current, please email me at ExecutiveDirector@maffi.org. 
We need and appreciate your continued support. 

Model A Day: Model A Day was a success, and we were able to sign up 113 new members 
including one new Life Member! It was great to see and interact with our members in 
person again. Hopefully this will continue to next year’s event. 

2

You may be 

surprised by what or 

who you see at  

The Museum!

Look who was seen 

delivering packages in 

the Model A Town Car, 

none other than, 

Santa Claus! 
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Annual Charitable Giving: With postage rates on the rise and to save the Foundation 
precious funds, instead of mailing this year’s Annual Giving Donations and Club Giving 
letters, they will be available on the MAFFI website and in the monthly Club Liaison emails. 
Please, consider making a holiday donation to the Museum or Endowment Funds. All 
donations are tax deductible, and every donation goes directly to operate the museum and 
ensure its existence for future generations to enjoy. 

Happy Holidays to you all, please stay safe and I hope to see you soon at the Museum! 

MAFFI Mission Statement 

The Model A Ford Foundation, Inc. seeks to preserve Model A Fords and related memorabilia, encourage 
research, and educate present and future generations. 

Publishers Statement 
The "A" Preserver is published quarterly by the Model A Ford Foundation Incorporated, PO Box 28, 
Peotone, IL. 60468-0028, with editorial offices located at 1811 Salem Church Road, Irmo, SC 29063. MAFFI 
is a tax-exempt educational foundation incorporated under the laws of the United States Internal Revenue 
Service 501(c)(3).  Subscriptions are included with tax-deductible membership to MAFFI at varying rates.  
All rights reserved.  Material in this publication may not be stored or reproduced in any form without 
written permission.  For membership information or reproduction permission, write: Executive Director, 
MAFFI, PO Box 28, Peotone, IL. 60468-0028.  US postage paid at Newton, MA and other locations. 
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2021-2022 Museum Board of Trustees Officers 

President   Jerry Morrissey  president@maffi.org 

Vice President   Gene Tallone   vicepresident@maffi.org 

Secretary   Mike DuBreuil   secretary@maffi.org 

Treasurer   Ross Milne   treasurer@maffi.org  

Click here for all Trustees Email addresses

http://www.maffi.org
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Editor’s Note: 

I
t’s hard to believe that this year is quickly coming to a close.  I hope you were able to get to the Museum 
during 2021.  It seems that every time I am there, something new has been added.  Our museum is the most 
visited on the Gilmore Campus, and it is quite evident why.  From the moment you walk in the door, you are 
immersed in the Model A Era.  Whatever your interest is during the years of 1928 and 1931, there is 

something for you to discover.  You see, the Model A Museum tells the whole story of the Era with fashions, 
cars, interactive displays, dioramas, and much, much more. Plan to visit in 2022 and see how the museum has 
captured life as lived during the Model A Era.  

P
lease, consider making a holiday donation to the Museum or Endowment Funds. All donations are tax 
deductible, and every donation goes directly to operate the museum and ensure its existence for future 
generations to enjoy. ~Happy Begg

Museum Membership dues now payable online 

 You can now renew your membership using secure PayPal on the Museum website.  This 

is another way you can help better utilize funding in the operation of your Model A Museum. 

 Click here to pay online

Does Your Model A Club Have a MAFFI Liaison? 

W
e are making an effort to reach out to each club that belongs to MAFFI to make sure 
you know what is going on within the organization. We are encouraging each club to 
appoint a Liaison so we can get this information to you.  If your club currently has a 

designated Liaison, we are excited to be working with them.  If not, please consider appointing 
one at your next club meeting.  Please send their name, club affiliation and email address to: 
clubcontact@maffi.org.

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

Purchaser’s Name: _________________________________________________ 

Address _____________________________________________________________ 

City/State/Zip __________________________________________________________ 

Phone _____________________  Email ________________________________ 

Mail form and check payable to MAFFI, PO Box 28, Peotone, IL 60468-0028

Support the MODEL “A” MUSEUM with a lifelong tribute 

BRICK ORDER FORM - $150 per BRICK 

3 line message-20 Characters/line including spaces & punctuation 

 17 Characters for CAPITAL LETTERS 

mailto:clubcontact@maffi.org
http://www.maffi.org
mailto:clubcontact@maffi.org
https://www.maffi.org/WSContent/Membership.html
https://www.maffi.org/WSContent/Membership.html
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Museum Membership & Contributions 

M
embers play a critical role in helping care for the Model A Ford Museum and enjoy 

unlimited free admission and other benefits. Consider becoming a member to support the 

Model A Ford Museum. With each membership, access to the Gilmore Car Museum is 

included! The Gilmore is the home of the Model A Ford Museum and the membership allows 2 family 

adult admissions (married couple or parent and adult child) to the entire Gilmore Car Museum 

Campus.  Below are our New Members from 1 September 2021 thru 15 November  2021: 

LIFETIME MEMBERS 

Donald Dezek, Kenosha, WI 

FAMILY MEMBERS  
Mary Ann Kucik, Western Springs, IL 

Brian Gernandt, Elkhorn, NE 
John & Marsha Armstrong, Leesburg, AL 

Randell Poirier, Glen St. Mary, FL 
Ed & Katie Herrick, Gallatin, TN 

Mike & Marsha DuBreuil, Auburn, WA 
John Prohaska, Columbus, IN 

Willard & Bonnie Kinsman,Portland, Mi 
Glen Van Deras, St John, In 

Paul Remmler, Wyoming, MI 
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From an early age, he’s been fascinated with mechanics and vehicles. But, as many 

of you know, the Model A Ford isn’t a common thing that a 19 year old guy is just 

deeply involved with… so why the interest?  

The first experience, and a lasting one, he had with a Ford Model A was with a 

neighbor, an elderly widow who still had a 1930 Model A Coupe stored quietly away 

in the garage behind her house, which her husband had been working to restore 

shortly before he passed away. As a child, he remembers the days when his dad 

would scoop him up and take him over to her garage, where he would spend long hours cleaning and 

waxing the car, trying to take care of it for the elderly woman. His favorite memory of this Coupe was 

climbing up in the rumble seat and imagining being driven in a parade, throwing candy to the crowd. 

Years later, he met two very special people, by the names of Norman and Judith Smith. They owned two 

model A’s, a 29 Tudor and a 29 Roadster, along with two Thunderbirds, a Shelby Cobra, and a 15 Metz 

Touring Car. Years after he met the Smith’s, they contacted him to tell me they were selling their Tudor, 

and he just had to have it, dreaming of owning a Model A Ford since the day he first laid eyes on that old 

coupe in his neighbor’s garage. 

Today, he is a Sophomore in college enrolled at Freed Hardeman University in Henderson, TN. He is  

originally from West Virginia, which meant he had to leave his beloved Tudor at home while at school. He 

is very interested in Fine Point Restorations and is currently in the process of procuring parts to begin the 

process of restoring his Tudor to fine point judging standards. 

While he has not been able to visit the Model A Museum, he is extremely grateful to Don Turley and 

Richard Lawson who sponsored my lifetime membership. After graduation, he hopes to be able to become 

active with the museum and to restore many more Model A’s. 

Museum Member Highlight: Meet Jessee Eaton 

http://www.maffi.org
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James Koprolces, Mattawan, MI 
Dan & Terrry Dieck, Hebron, IN 

Tim Dilliner, Battle Creek, MI 
Lawrence McCahill, Newaygo, MI 

Dale Frantz, Toledo, OH 
Jeff & Margaret Adams, Toledo, OH 

Terry Allen, Conklin, Mi 
Patrick Asher, Washington, IL 

Ryan Beck, Canton, MI 
Robert Bigelow, Paw Paw, MI 
Ken Bonstell, Muskegon, MI 
George Brunson, Beloit, WI 

Regis Condet, Kalamazoo, MI 
Ed & Kathy Creighton, Hamilton, OH 

Bill Easton, Hermitage, TN 
C. Dean Easton, Bloomington, IL 

Kenneth Falk, Fulton, MI 
Frank Friend, Howe, IN 

Dennis Golightly, Rives Junction, MI 
Philip Newell, Hudson, MI 

Ron Nunez Jr., Smiths Creek, MI 
Scott & Pandora Otterson, Clinton Twp, MI 

Terry & Kathy Sweeney, Macomb, MI 
Edward Wells, Grand rapids, MI 
John Chickering, Rockford, MI 

David Cashbaugh, Muskegon, MI 
Tracy & Mike Bonstell, Hart, MI 

Victor & Jackie Bedel, Fountaintown, IN 
Bob Forsythe, Manteno, IL 

Dennis Heywood, Chicago, IL 
Dave Macmaster, Zeeland, MI 

Thomas Madden, Ravenna, OH 
Thomas Meyers, Norton Shores, MI 

Josh Madden, Ravenna, OH 
Kent Mueller, Pierceton, IN 
James Oxender, Howe, MI 

Rob Schermerhoten, Kalamazoo, MI 
Ron Shippy, Greenville, MI 

William Smith Jr., Kalamazoo, MI 
Karl Vernon, Livonia, MI 

Charles Wendling, Galesburg, MI 
Dale Wilson, Augusta, MI 

Richard Miedema, Holland, MI 
Matthew Wyckoff, Roscommon, MI 

Gerry McKee, Kalamazoo, MI 

Martin, Johnson, Manistee, MI 
Robert DeWitt, Maybee, MI 

Tom Crooks, Gobles, MI 
Tom Cogswell, Grayling, MI 

James Carbonis, Medina, OH 
Harry Henson, Crowley, TX 

Scott Pickard, Temperance, MI 
Dan Hall, Nixa, Mo 

Craig Riker, Sylvania, OH 
Rodger Truax, Coupeville, WA 

Ron Roberts, Riverview, MI 
Roger Putney, South Bend, IN 

Todd Storrs, Dearborn, MI 
Joel Thorn, Stevens Point, WI 
Don Trimble, Rivesville, WV 

Frank Mastro, Yorktown Heights, NY 
James Lamson, Nile, MI 

Ken & Karen Macklin, Bay Village, OH 
Bill & Edna Messmer, Seaford, DE 

Ross & Cathy Ray, Newera, MI 
Richard Neff, Middlebourne, WV 

Craig Leifheit, Yorkville, IL 
Terry Messerant, Genoa, OH 

Mark Johnson, Ham Lake, MN 
Peter & Ginger Meurer, Hudsonville, MI 

Dale Krull, Elkhart, IN 
Thomas & Diane Jones, Kalamazoo, MI 

Michael Hawkins, Columbia City, IN 
John Haskin, Brighton, MI 

Gerald Hochstetler, Nappanee, IN 
Branden Hochstetler, Nappanee, IN 
Larry & Cathy Brandel, Palatine, IL 

Joe Candela, Lapeer, MI 
Larry & Debbie Arnold, Harrison, OH 

Bryon Burgtorf, Perrinton, MI 
Jack Brewster, Bonne Derre, MO 

Jeff Buchler, Alto, MI 
Gary Bird, Columbia City, IN 

Jerri Gacord, Bay City, MI 
Don Gurn, Thompsonville, MI 

Bill Godisak, Dowagiac, MI 
Leon Ghiser, Liberty Center, IN 

David Heckman, Farmington Hills, MI 

BRICK MEMORIALS 
Steve Guinty in honor of Charles & Joyce Guinty 

The Up North Model A Club in memory of Glenn Oakes 
The Up North Model A Club in memory of Jack & June Thiesen 

The Up North Model A Club in memory of Bob Holleran 
Lora Rossi in memory of Chuck Zuidema 
David Putz in memory of Mark Knowles 

Gold Coast MARC in memory of John W. Prosje 
The Poco Quatros Model A Club in memory of Melba Jean Anderson 
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The Poco Quatros Model A Club in memory of John McDowell 
The Niagara Frontier Region of MARC in memory of Jim Coughlin 

The Walla Walla Sweet A’s in memory of Donald G. Kopf 
The Salt Creek Chapter MAFCA’s 50th Anniversary 

The Wichita A’s in honor of Gilbert & Joanna Adams 
The Sparton Horn Region in memory of Kenny Loud 

The Sparton Horn Region in memory of Richard earl Cochran 
The Diablo A’s Chapter, MAFCA in memory of Richard “Pete” Goodson 

The Diablo A’s Chapter, MAFCA in memory of Don McGrath 
The Woody Wagon SIG in memory of Ray Anderson 

MEMORIAL DONATIONS 
Sue Maurice in memory of Harold Montgomery 

Gallopin’ Gertie Model A Club in memory of Larry Harrison 
Doug & Nan Linden in memory of George Stokinger 

Doug & Nan Linden in memory of Al Davidow 
Doug & Nan Linden in memory of Gloria Wojcik 

Robert Decker in memory of Harold Montgomery 
The Columbus Indiana Region, MARC in memory of Kathryn Sullivan 

“The Tuesday Morning Guys” in memory of Dean Weller 
Stephen & Judy Hamilton in memory of J.R. Manning 

The Evergreen Chapter, MAFCA in memory of Kevin Barrows 
Shawn Montgomery in memory of Hearold W. Montgomery 

Alice Smith in memory of Hearold Montgomery 
Wesley & Joan Winkler in memory of Hearold Montgomery 

Salt Creek Chapter, MAFCA in memory of Gus Candilas 
The Auburn A’s, MAFCA in memory of Wanda Johnson 
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Message from the Past President, John Begg: 

It has truly been a privilege to serve as President of MAFFI over the past years.  Much has happened during that 

time and I wish to thank the Trustees, volunteers and the many donors and hobbyists that have contributed to the 

success of The Foundation and our world class museum located on the grounds of The Gilmore Car Museum.  I’d 

also like to recognize and thank NATMUS, our museum partner in Auburn, Indiana, for such a fantastic exhibit of 

Model A’s and friendship we enjoy together. 

Many of you know Jerry Morrissey.  Jerry will be serving as MAFFI President and I am both excited and confident 

of his ability and dedication to promote the Model A and to continue the success of our Foundation and Museum.  

You can look far and wide, but you’ll not find finer representatives of our hobby than Jerry and his wife Trudy.   

As always, I look forward to seeing you during Model A day at The Gilmore!  With Best Regards, John

http://www.maffi.org
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  The “A” Preserver 

Model A Ford Museum 

P O Box 28 

Peotone, IL. 60468-0028. 

Preserving The Model A Era for Future Generations
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Programs for your Club—Loaned free to 
all Member Clubs 

Contact Janice Barker, DVD Librarian 

Email  your requests to Janice at: 
jlb72443@aol.com

If you would like to receive The “A” Preserver 

Non-Profit

US Postage


PAID


Boston, MA

Permit #51544

http://www.maffi.org
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